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It appears the open meeDng law may have prevented the subcommiOee from acDng both as a resource 
and an invesDgaDve body. So, they took on the role of giving IVGID valuable and much-needed help. 
Even with that help, IVGID has not yet been able to complete their ACFR. 
 
The ACFR may be just days away, but the underlying problems have sDll not been addressed. 

 
I ask that you consider the underlying cause for IVGID’s 
predicament: the facility fee. The tentaDve budget calls 
for a facility fee paid by our homeowners of nearly 3 
Dmes last year’s fee of $450 and a 50% increase over 
the highest annual fee ever charged ($830). For the 
wealthier members of the community, to quote a 
former Trustee: they know folks who have bigger bar 
tabs. But for many of the smaller older condos that 
house our hospitality workforce, at the current 
proposed rate of $1250.00, the fee exceeds the 
property tax. It is an unfair burden. 
 
Somehow IVGID considers this flat fee a fee for service 
when no service is requested or taken, or for faciliDes 

that are used by the public as a whole, giving no special benefit to local property owners. Even if they 
somehow perceive an increase in value to property because of the ameniDes, shouldn’t it be 
proporDonal to the benefit received? Do Crystal Bay properDes, miles away, increase in value the same 
as a golf course fronDng parcel in Incline or a 420 room hotel that pays a single fee? Hardly. 
 
The fact that privately operated golf courses, ski areas, bars, restaurants and sporDng goods shops can 
survive without subsidies, even though they are subject to income taxes and have to collect sales taxes 
on many of their offerings is certainly ample evidence that the fee has taken away any need for internal 
controls or operaDng efficiently or jusDfying new acquisiDons. Allowing this unjust fee to conDnue will 
only perpetuate this reckless aitude and culture and ulDmate failure of what could and should be self-
sustaining public ameniDes, if properly managed. Or perhaps some would be more appropriately 
owned/operated by the private sector. The facility fee has enabled this unmanageable growth. 
 
Many public agencies are now struggling with inflaDonary expenses. If the facility fee is legal, wouldn’t 
it be a simple maOer to solve all of the financial deficiencies around the state? Why bother to look for 
expenses to cut, or promote legislaDon to increase property and other taxes? Governing bodies could 
just approve a facility fee for whatever amount is needed. 
 
The Department of TaxaDon exists to regulate the revenue collecDon of public agencies. A fiscal 
emergency does exist. Please recommend that the District be put on fiscal watch while the Department 
and your legal team carefully examine why this fee is really a tax in fee’s clothing.  
 
Respeckully submiOed, 
Judith Miller 


